
 Praises
•	 We completed phase one of our 

house remodel
•	 Bryan is working with the 

Missionary Acres team again
•	 Two successful work groups over 

the past two weeks
•	 Owen’s new g-tube arrived (now 

we have to meet with the doctor 
to learn how to install it since it’s 
different!)

•	 Jayme finished her midterms at 
College of the Ozarks

Prayer Requests 
•	 Bryson has surgery scheduled for 

10-31 to remove his tonsils and 
adenoids. He’ll be getting lots of 
popsicles while he recovers, and 
we’re praying that once he does, 
his sleep would improve. 

•	 For Lisa’s pregnancy and the 
newest Tanner baby. 

•	 For salvation for our children who 
are not yet saved.

•	 Owen is meeting with a specialist 
clinic in St. Louis to see how he’s 
doing physically and to evaluate 
his current medical equipment. 
We know he is outgrowing his 
wheelchair and are praying there 
wouldn’t be any problems with the 
insurance approving a larger one. 

•	 For our oldest daughter, Jayme, as 
she continues her sophomore year.

•	 For the health and safety of the 
dear saints here at Missionary 
Acres.

•	 Transition to new MA leadership 
structure
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Hello,

On Tuesday, October 17, 2022, Bryan was able to complete the final 
small project of phase one of our remodel project. Phase two will 
hopefully start sometime towards the end of next year and will include 
adding a tornado shelter at the front of the house, with additional living 
space on top of it.  

Missionary Acres Update

Now that phase one is behind us, Bryan was able to rejoin the 
Missionary Acres team. The past two weeks we’ve had multiple church 
groups from Ohio on site helping with various projects.  A big thanks to 
these two First Baptist Church from Niles, OH, and Pleasant Hill Baptist 
Church, from Smithville, OH for your hard-working teams. 

This past week we spent a lot of time on the new construction project 
for the Galvan family. Bryan was on the roof with two volunteers from 
Smithville, and praise God, the shingles are on and the roof is complete!

After finishing the roof, the group was also able to begin wrapping 
the house and even installed a couple of windows. 

In addition to the work 
on the future Galvan home, 
part of the team completed 
much work at a home 
being remodeled for the 
Langdon family. They got 
multiple windows and doors 
relocated.  

There is still a lot of work 
to be completed on both 
projects, and we have a third 
remodeling project in the works as well for the Mowen family. Please 
pray that the work will get completed soon so the families can get 
settled in their homes. 

We are continuing to pray for additional volunteer groups. As we 
come to the end of this year, will you please pray with us that additional 
groups will commit to coming next year?



As many of you know, we have been praying for additional staff. We 
were notified this past month of a family that is praying about God’s 
leading in their lives. Would you please join us in praying for this 
family, and for additional families to join the team? The current staff 
is getting older, and the other two couples will likely be retiring in the 
next ten years.

 As such, we are actively praying for additional folks that could come 
and serve in this vital ministry.

We are also praying about some ministry funds for Missionary Acres 
equipment. For example, our backhoe is older than we are, and it’s 
starting to show its age, making it less dependable when it’s needed. 
As such, the staff is currently praying about the ministry needs and 
in the near future will be creating a list of equipment and tools that 
would enhance the ministry here and make it more efficient to do the 
necessary work.  

Please pray for wisdom as we compile these lists, both in what to 
include and how to prioritize them. Please also pray that God would 
provide the needed funds to cover said expenses. These are projects 
that Missionary Acres will be raising funds for in the future, so all 
donations would go to Baptist Mid-Missions and be designated to 
Missionary Acres, not to our family.

Tanner Family Update

Bryan had a good trip to Kansas City where he attended a Pastors’ 
conference. The preaching was amazing, challenging us all to focus 
more on evangelism and discipleship. 

Bryson, our five-year-old, will be having surgery on October 31st to 
remove his tonsils and adenoids. Please pray that the surgeon would 
have steady hands, and that Bryson would have a quick recovery. 
We’re also praying that he’d sleep better at night without enlarged 
tonsils blocking his airway. 

We’re thankful that so far everything has gone well with Lisa’s 
pregnancy and are praying for a healthy third-trimester and delivery. 
We praise God that there’s no medical reason for a c-section this 
time around, and are thankful her doctor supports the decision not 
to schedule one. We’re also grateful that Jayme will be home on 
Christmas break during the time surrounding this little one’s due 
date. Since she’s already familiar with Owen’s special needs, having 
her here during the delivery to watch the other children would be a 
huge blessing! But, we know we can trust God’s timing in all things, 
including this. 

Thank you for your prayers and support, 

Bryan & Lisa Tanner & Family

Bryan & Lisa Tanner
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